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This item is for consideration in the public part of the meeting. 
 
 

PURPOSE OF THE REPORT 

Two questions from members of the public have been received before the requisite deadline, as outlined in 
Article 15 of the Council’s Constitution, but after the statutory deadline for publication of the agenda. 

The questions received are reproduced below. 

Questions will be heard during the Council meeting on 2 October 2023 and a response will be given by the 
Leader of the Council or by any other member nominated by her. 

 

Question received from Helen Yates and Jade Parrish (25 September 2023) 

“Is the council aware of the unfolding situation at the station end of Glen Eldon Road? This particular street is home 
to a tightly-knit community, encompassing residents facing unique challenges such as early-onset dementia, a 
family caring for a young child with disabilities, an individual coping with Multiple Sclerosis, and a neighbour 
grappling with complex healthcare issues. Of immediate concern is the establishment of a residence for vulnerable 
children immediately next door to the aforementioned resident afflicted with early-onset dementia and in very 
close proximity to two households housing vulnerable adults. The cumulative effect of this situation is that 
approximately 20% of the residences on the station end of Glen Eldon Road will become problematic properties. 
Given our previous appeals for assistance, directed to both the council and the police, regarding incidents of 
violence and disruptions caused by the occupants of just one of these properties, we urgently seek clarification on 
the proactive measures the council intends to implement in order to mitigate and address this issue, thereby 
preventing our tight-knit community street from deteriorating further and affecting the wellbeing of all residents 
on this road.” 

 

Question received from Joyce Holden (25 September 2023) 

“In St. Anne’s Road East, we live in a quiet, residential area. Since March 2022 we live next to a large Airbnb, ‘The 
Hot Tub House’, which hosts 16-18 people. 

What can the council do to remedy the situation of ‘noise nuisance’ during the day and night to relieve us of the 
intolerable disturbances, as this Airbnb has no host on site to monitor or control the ‘noise nuisance’?” 
 
 


